THE PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY GOVERNMENT
Office of Audits and Investigations

September 29, 2015

TO: Robert J. Williams, Jr.
Council Administrator

William M. Hunt
Deputy Council Administrator

THRU:  David H. Van Dyk;Ba&l

County Auditor

FROM: InezN. Claggett‘ﬂjgl/

Legislative Auditor

RE: Fiscal Impact Statement
CB-88-2015 Local Impact Grant Funds Multiyear Plan

Pursuant to your request, we have reviewed CB-88-2015 to estimate its fiscal impact on Prince
George’s County, Maryland.

CB-88-2015 establishes a process for developing and reviewing the County’s Local Impact Grant Funds
Multiyear Plan by adding Section 10-309.02 to the Prince George’s County Code (the “Code™).

The Annotated Code of Maryland, State Government Article, Section 9-1A-31 requires the County to
develop, in consultation with the local development council, a multiyear plan for the expenditure of
local impact grant funds for services and improvements. The proposed Bill will require the County
Executive to transmit the proposed Local Impact Grant Fund Multiyear Plan (the “Plan”) to the County
Council for review and comment prior to transmission to the local development council. The County
Council shall review, comment and make recommendations within forty-five (45) days of receipt of the
Plan. Best efforts shall be made by the County Executive to incorporate the County Council’s
recommendations before forwarding the Plan to the local development council. The County Council
shall have a final chance to review, comment and make recommendations on the Plan, subsequent to the
local development council’s review. Approval of the Plan requires a published notice and a public
hearing prior to adoption by Resolution.

Enactment of CB-88-2015 should not have an adverse fiscal impact on the County.

If you require additional information, or have questions about this fiscal impact statement, please call
me.
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